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1.0 Introduction 
This paper updates Members on developments regarding its relationship with the 
International Monitoring, Control and Surveillance (IMCS) Network and other RFMOs, 
including with the International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas (ICCAT), 
the Indian Ocean Tuna Commission (IOTC) and the Western and Central Pacific Fisheries 
Commission (WCPFC). 
 
2.0 Relationship with the IMCS 
The IMCS Network is a non-profit and informal organisation, established to facilitate 
bilateral and multilateral co-operation to combat illegal, unreported and unregulated (IUU) 
fishing and associated activities.  The Secretariat became a member of this network in 
November 2013. 
 
There has been no active engagement between the Secretariat and the IMCS this year.  
However, the Secretariat’s Compliance Manager is currently planning to attend the IMCS’s 
Fifth Global Fisheries Enforcement Training Workshop (5th GFETW), which will be held in 
Auckland, New Zealand from 7–11 March 2016.  The GFETWs are biennial conferences 
intended to improve and enhance capacity and communications between Monitoring, 
Control and Surveillance (MCS) professionals from around the world. 
 
3.0 Relationship with other RFMOs  
 
ICCAT 
The Data Manager visited the ICCAT Secretariat in June 2015 in order to technically 
evaluate its electronic Bluefin Catch Document (e-BCD) system to determine the potential 
cost-effectiveness and practicality to modify it for use as part of a CCSBT electronic Catch 
Documentation Scheme (eCDS).  The results of this evaluation are reported in paper CCSBT-
CC/1510/10. 
 
In addition, the Compliance Manager communicated electronically with ICCAT during June 
2015 in order to update the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between CCSBT and 
ICCAT for Monitoring Transhipment at Sea by Large-Scale Tuna Longline Fishing Vessels.  
A revised CCSBT-ICCAT MOU was agreed and a copy of this MOU, effective from 1 July 
2015, is provided at Attachment A. 
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IOTC 
In December 2014, the Compliance Manager visited IOTC Compliance personnel in Victoria, 
Seychelles.  The main purpose of this visit was to strengthen CCSBT operational MCS 
relationships with the IOTC, particularly in the area of the CCSBT Transhipment Regional 
Observer Program, to exchange information on each Secretariats’ compliance matters and 
processes, and to discuss updating the MOU for Monitoring Transhipment at Sea by Large-
Scale Tuna Longline Fishing Vessels.  A revised CCSBT-IOTC MOU was agreed by the 
CCSBT Secretariat and the IOTC Commission.  An updated copy of this MOU, effective 
from 1 July 2015, is provided at Attachment B. 
 
WCPFC 
The Secretariat communicated with WCPFC regarding its existing transhipment 
arrangements. This was in response to Japan’s request at the Ninth Meeting of the 
Compliance Committee (CC9), that the Secretariat approach WCPFC to ascertain the 
possibility of implementing a transhipment MOU between the CCSBT and the 
WCPFC (for transhipments involving SBT).  Further information on this item is provided in 
paper CCSBT-CC/1510/07 – Operation of CCSBT Measures. 
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